
School Newsletter 

March 2024 

School Contact Number: 01952 388280 School Email: A2158@telford.gov.uk   

School Website: https://williamreynoldsprimary.org/ 

Dear Parents, Carers and Governors,  
 
We cannot quite believe it but this Friday is the end of the Spring Term! 
 
As always, we want to take this opportunity to thank our school community. 
 
• To our parents and carers - we value you all and appreciate 

your honesty and openness. We could not do what we do 
without you and want to know that we are always here for 
you, if you need us.  

 

• To our children across school - we are proud of how much 
effort you put into your work and enjoy sharing your 
achievements with you. We do feel really lucky that you 
are here at our school. 

 

• To our Governors - we appreciate your motivation and 
commitment, as you continue to work alongside leaders in school to make 
sure our school continues to be the best it can be. 

 

• To our teachers and support staff - it goes without saying that the 
children across school would not get the amazing learning opportunities 
they have in their classroom every day without you. In school, your kind, 
caring and nurturing approach supports our children to be successful 
learners.  

 

• To our admin team - you are organised and efficient. We want to say how 
much we appreciate everything you do. You have built trusting 
relationships with our parents and carers and always have a welcoming 
smile.  

 

• To our caretaker, catering and cleaning team - thank you for keeping our 
school site secure and safe, our environment lovely and clean and for the 
fabulous meals you cook and serve to our children every day. 

“To be the best 
we can be” 

 

Head Teacher:  

Miss Jasmin Taylor 

 

Chair of Governors:  

Mrs Jane Tranter   

Our School Values 



 

Thank you to all our parents who attended  our 
Parent Consultations. 
 

As part of these meetings, we collect parental voice 
and wanted to share the outcomes of this with you all.   

Please scan the 
QR Code below 
to give us your 
views about 
homework. 



   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Fundraising in School 

 

 

 

We want to wish our Year 2 teacher, Miss Lucy Chadwick, 
lots of luck when she runs The London Marathon on 21st 
April 2024 to raise funds for her chosen charity - Whizz 
Kids. 

Thank you to all our families that have supported our fundraising efforts by         
purchasing raffle tickets.  

Whizz Kidz | Children's Wheelchair Charity | Whizz Kidz (whizz-kidz.org.uk)  

Tickets are currently on sale on the playground before and after 
school each day.  

 

The Raffle will be drawn on Thursday 21st March. 

 

Help us to support this worthwhile course.  

Donations 

We have had a number of 
kind donations for our 
raffle.  

 

Thank you to the parents, who have made 
fabulous donations that have boosted our 
raffle prizes.  

We have also been supported with donations 
from local businesses Tesco and Ironbridge 
Interiors and want to say Thank You. 

https://www.whizz-kidz.org.uk/


 

Reception - Enginuity Visit 

Arts Council England has funded Ironbridge Gorge Museums 
next project. It is to encourage a love of stories and           
storytelling in children and their families. The children visited 
Enginuity as a starting point to inspire them to write a fairy 
tale. Then the staff from Enginuity came into school for six 
sessions with the children to create their fairy tale book.    
Parents came and joined the sessions with their child.          
Reception classes written fairy tale is being published for us 

to have copies in school for staff and children 
to read. 

Reception - Expressive Arts and Design               
Creating with Materials 

The children in reception 
listened to the Percy the 
park keeper stories. 

Then the children identified 
animals in the story and       
discussed the shape and      
features of each animal using 
pictures from the text.  

They were then given a ball of clay 
to mould into one of the animals, 
thinking about the above features. 
They used their hands, tools and 

resources – sticks for 
spikes. The following week, once the 
clay animals had dried, they then 
decorated them with paint etc. 



Please help us to keep our school site 
safe. 

Dogs are not allowed on our school site at any 
time. We would really appreciate your       
support with this. Please also be considerate 
if you are waiting outside the school  with a 
dog, by avoiding standing right by the gates 
where lots of children need to pass.. 

Nursery Places 

We have spaces available for 
Nursery. Children can start   
after their third birthday - 
please ring the School Office. 

Wraparound Care 

 

We provide: 

Breakfast Club: 07:45am  

Cost: £1:50 per session 

After School Provision: Until 
5:30pm 

Cost: £5 per session  

 

Please fill in a form at the 
office if you need a place 
for your child. Payment is 
made through ParentPay. 

School Meal Price Increase 

from 9th April 2024 

School Meals will increase in 
price at the start of the    

summer term. From 9th April 
2024, a daily school meal will 
now cost £2.60 

School Uniform Prices 

Uniform can be   pur-
chased from the 
school office.     

Payments for uniform 
can be made on 
ParentPay. 

Reminders… 

We encourage children to travel to school on 
bikes or scooters but to help keep everyone 
safe, we request that they do not ride them 
once they enter the school site. 

 



Park Lane Community Library - Year 2 Visit on World Book Day 

 

Children in Year 2 visited Woodside Community 
Library on Thursday 7th March for World Book 
Day. The children had a fabulous time reading 
books in the library and completing lots of fun 
activities. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Further developments... 

Children across school have compiled lists 
of books that they would like to see on the 
shelves at the local library in The Park Lane 
Centre. After sending our book titles to the 
library, we have now had confirmation that 
a selection of the books suggested by our 
children have been ordered and will be in 
the library soon. 

 

We want to say a big thank you to  Jacqui Idiens - The Park 
Lane Centre Manager, who kindly asked us for our ideas, after 
securing funding for new books. 

 

The impact of our involvement with the library has improved 
the facilities available in our local community. Hopefully,    
seeing the creation of the library following ideas from      
children in school will help them to see that they have the 
power to make changes to their local community, which      
benefit themselves and others in the community.  



World Book Day  
On Thursday 7th March, we celebrated World Book Day across school. Children across school 
dressed up as their favourite book character and  had  lots of fun! 



Congratulations! 

Mrs Heidi Jones was presented with her 2nd 
Dan blackbelt in Wado-Ryu karate on Thursday 
7th May by Sensei Sakagami and Sensei Peter 
May. There is a minimum of 2 years between 1st 
and 2nd Dan. The Grading itself took place last 
November. It was vigorous and as part of this 
grading, Mr Jones was asked to fight her own 
son (who was also grading) as a test to show her 
respect and skills to the Senseis.  

 

The presentation also included a 
2.5 hour course, where Mrs Jones 
was put  through her paces. We 
are proud of her incredible 
achievement and want to         
congratulate her and say Well 
Done! 

Sewing Club 

Children who have  at-
tended Sewing Club 
with Mrs Groucott 
were extremely proud 
of their achievements.  

They have worked   
really hard this term 
and we are impressed 
with what they have 

created.  

Thank you to Mrs 
Groucott who has    
provided support and 
encouragement each 
week so that the     
children are challenged 
and motivated, whilst 
also having lots of fun.  

 

Race for Life 

One of our pupils in 
school will be taking 
part in the 10K Race 
for Life at Telford 
Town Park on 26th 
May 2024. Matilda 
Rigby will be partici-
pating alongside her 
mum, nan and Team 
Madeley Tesco .  

Thank You 

We want to say a huge 
‘Thank You’ to: Mr Tagg, 
Miss Shankland, Miss 
Spencer, Mr Bridgwater 
and Mrs Fall who         
accompanied our Year 6 
children on what was a 
memorable experience 
for them all.  

Without the commitment 
from our staff, this edu-
cational visit would not 
be able to go ahead.  

Children had the most amazing time and met many 
challenges head on, pushing boundaries and doing 
what seemed at the time like the impossible. We 
are so proud of them all. 

On the next two pages, are some pictures from 
Arthog so you can see how amazing our children 
were when faced with the toughest of challenges! 



Year 6 Residential: Arthog 4th - 8th March 2024 

Year 6 had an amazing experience at Arthog… 

You can see by the photographs that the children have made memories that 
will last a lifetime! 





Subject Spotlight: Personal, Social, Health and Economic 
Education including Relationships and Health Education 

 

 

 

At William Reynolds Primary School, we recognise the            
importance of encouraging our pupils to become healthy,        
independent, and responsible citizens. Our approach to PSHE 
(Personal, Social, Health and Economic Education) is a teaching 
and learning programme which includes the statutory RHE 
(Relationships and Health Education) curriculum and has a 
strong focus on emotional and mental health and wellbeing. 

Our principle aims for Personal, Social, Health and Economic 
Education (PSHE) are for pupils to: 

 learn the key building blocks of healthy, respectful      
relationships, focusing on family and friendships, in all 
contexts including online 

 learn how to be safe and healthy and how to manage their 
academic, personal and social lives in a positive way 

 understand the importance of wellbeing and develop     
resilience and character that are fundamental to them 
being happy, successful, and productive members of     
society 

 know facts about puberty including physical and emotional 
changes 

The impact of our curriculum is that all 
pupils: 

 have healthy, respectful relationships 
with people at school, at home and 
online 

 know how to stay safe, including 
online, in our ever-changing world 

 know how and where to seek support 
if they need it 

 can recognise and talk about their 
own, and others, emotions 

 know how to stay healthy and know 
ways to prevent illnesses, including 
their own personal hygiene 

 know key facts about puberty and the 
changing adolescent body 

 know how to consider the effect of 
their online actions 

 are ready for their next stage of 
their education 

Our school progression 
documents are  available 
on the school website: 

Our RHE Leaflet is available to 
view on the school website:  

rhe-leaflet.pdf 
(williamreynoldsprimary.org)  pshe-progression-grid.pdf 

(williamreynoldsprimary.org)  

https://www.williamreynoldsprimary.org/media/50076/rhe-leaflet.pdf
https://www.williamreynoldsprimary.org/media/50076/rhe-leaflet.pdf
https://www.williamreynoldsprimary.org/media/46664/pshe-progression-grid.pdf
https://www.williamreynoldsprimary.org/media/46664/pshe-progression-grid.pdf


Absence 

Please call us by 9am, in the 

event of your child being 

too unwell to attend school.   

01952 

388280 

Thank you 

for your     

support.  

Attendance 
 
We are working really hard on our attendance and 
expect all children to attend every day unless 
they are extremely unwell. Parents have a legal 
responsibility to ensure their child attends 
school regularly.  
 
If your  child suffers from a recurrent illness 
that is having an impact on their attendance, we 
are able to provide you with a print out of their 
attendance so that you can share this with their 
doctor, who may be able to provide further    
medical advice. 
 
Medication 

 
If your child has been            
prescribed medication, we are 
able to administer this in school 
so they are still able to attend 
school. Please visit the school   
office to fill in a form, if your 
child needs to take prescribed 
medication during the school 
day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visit our Attendance 
Page on our School 
Website.          
 
Attendance | - William 
Reynolds  

  

 

Best attendance this year so far... 

Base 10 have the best attendance in 

the school so far this year - well done 

Base 10! 

School Start Time Reminder  
 
Our gates are open at 8:30am and the 
classroom doors open at 8:35am.  
 
Morning Nursery sessions start at 8:30am.  
 

All  lessons from Reception to 
Year 6 start at 08:45am.  
Please support your child by 
ensuring they arrive at school on 
time for school to ensure they 
are not missing important 
learning. Missed learning has an 
impact on the progress your 
child is able to make in school. 
 

Our school gates are locked at 08:45am.  
Any arrivals after 08:45am will be classed as late and 
monitored through our attendance procedures by school 
and the Education welfare Officer. 
 
  
 

http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/parents-and-carers/attendance
http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/parents-and-carers/attendance


SEND Information | - William Reynolds 
(williamreynoldsprimary.org)  

https://williamreynoldsprimary.org/parents-and-carers/send-information
https://williamreynoldsprimary.org/parents-and-carers/send-information


Parking in Westbourne and Ferridays 
Fields  

An issue which is a top priority for us is the safety of 
our children. That’s why we are asking you all to think 
about where you park when doing the school run. Danger-
ous   parking puts our children at risk and no one wants 
that. 

We appreciate that pick up and drop off times are very 
busy – please  consider  walking or cycling to school     
instead of coming by car. Both are cheaper alternatives, 
have health benefits and are better for the environment. 

Our message is: please park safely, legally and             
considerately, thinking about our  neighbours and  setting 
a good example to our children. This will ensure our pupils 
have a happy and safe journey to and from school. 

We have been contacted by some local   residents , who 
have raised concerns about some dangerous parking,   
particularly at the back of school. As you can appreciate, 
the road at the back of school is quite narrow and gets 
congested really quickly. This   often has an impact on 
neighbours, who may need access to their own homes, as 
well as the   numerous dangers associated with trying to 
turn cars in such a tight area.  

 
 
 

Playpark and Outdoor Gym 

We have noticed that a few children are 
going on the Playpark or the Outdoor Gym 
at the end of the day, after they have 
been collected from their classes.  
 
Please could you ensure that your children 
do not go on the equipment at the start or 
end of the day.  



We are all responsible 
for reporting concerns 
about a child's welfare.  
 
If you are worried about 
a child, call Family 
Connect: 
 
01952 385385  
option 1 
 
01952 676500  
(out of hours) 
 

 

Child to parent abuse | Parental 
Education Growth Support 
(PEGS) (pegsupport.co.uk)  

https://www.pegsupport.co.uk/
https://www.pegsupport.co.uk/
https://www.pegsupport.co.uk/


Read our Online Safety Policy by visiting:  

online-safety-policy.pdf (williamreynoldsprimary.org)  

Visit our website for more Online Safety tips:  

Online Safety | - William Reynolds 

http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/media/45837/online-safety-policy.pdf
http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/parents-and-carers/online-safety




What’s going on over Easter…? 

What's On (ironbridge.org.uk)  

Easter - Wonderland 

Activity Search - Book | GladstoneGo  

https://www.ironbridge.org.uk/events/
https://wonderlandmidlands.co.uk/easter/
https://telfordandwrekinleisure.gladstonego.cloud/book


 



Date Year Group Event 

Monday 18th March Year 1 Weston Park Visit 

Monday 18th March Reception Fire Service Visit 

Monday 18th March Reception Height and Weight 

Thursday 18th April Year 5 Wolverhampton Grand Theatre 

Monday 22nd and Tuesday 23rd 
April 

Year 5  Bikeability 

Tuesday 7th May 

Thursday 9th May 

Friday 10th May 

Year 5 Arthog Outreach 

Wednesday 3rd July Year 6 RAF Cosford 

Thursday 4th and Friday 5th July Year 6 Bikeability 

Wednesday 10th July  Year 6 RAF Cosford School Visit 

 

End of Spring Term: Friday 22nd March 2024 

 

Easter Holiday: Monday 25th March - Friday 5th April 2024 

 

PD Day: Monday 8th April 2024 

Back to school: Tuesday 9th April 2024 

School Calendar | - William Reynolds 
(williamreynoldsprimary.org)  

Term Dates | - William Reynolds (williamreynoldsprimary.org)  

http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/news-and-events/school-calendar
http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/news-and-events/school-calendar
http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/news-and-events/term-dates

